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Patient Group Meeting – 06.09.2012
1. Chairman’s opening remarks:
Opening remarks were made by Ian Tulley to introduce the group to Dr Rabuszko and get the meeting underway.
2. Attendance and Apologies:

Attendees:



Apologies:
Bryan-Brown, Pauline


King, Mike
Cooper, Robert


McCarthy, Jocelyn
Green, Pamela 



Pearch, Alan 

Pearch, Linda



Triggs, Roger
Tulley, Ian
Welton, Mahmud

Outstanding Action Points – Awaiting Feedback:
Vending Machine (Graham Hunt/Willoughby) 

Date/s discussed: 08.03.2012, 05.04.2012, 05.07.2012, 02.08.2012
Flu Message (Phone System) (Graham Hunt/Willoughby 
Date/s discussed: 08.03.2012

Email addresses for patients (Graham Hunt) 
Date/s discussed: 08.03.2012

Test results (Phone system) (Graham Hunt/Willoughby) 
Date/s discussed: 08.03.2012

Television / Computer Monitor (Graham Hunt/Willoughby) 
Date/s discussed: 08.03.2012, 03.05.2012, 05.07.2012
Suggestion Box (Graham Hunt) 
Dates discussed: 05.04.2012, 03.05.2012, 05.07.2012, 02.08.2012
Prescription Audit (Dr Norwood)
Date/s discussed: 14.06.2012, 05.07.2012, 06.09.2012
Consultant Evening (Graham Hunt/Lisa) 
Date/s discussed: 05.07.2012, 06.09.2012
Usage of the Stairs (Dr Andrews) 
Date/s discussed: 05.07.2012

Services available during lunch (Graham Hunt) 
Date/s discussed: 02.08.2012

Widen the walkways in waiting room (Graham Hunt)
Date/s discussed: 02.08.2012

Outstanding Action Points – Awaiting Feedback – Continued:
Younger Group Member (Graham Hunt)
Date/s discussed: 02.08.2012, 06.09.2012

Visit from Green Street PPG (Graham Hunt)
Date/s discussed: 02.08.2012, 06.09.2012

X-rays in Apollo (Dr Pope)
Date/s discussed: 02.08.2012 

3. Minutes from last meeting held on 2nd August 2012 - Matters arising:
The minutes were agreed as a true record of the previous meeting and were signed off by Ian Tulley as the Chairperson.  
Graham Hunt has tried to contact the younger patient who had put her name down to join the group.  He has not managed to get hold of her at present, but will keep trying.
Action:
Graham Hunt

Graham raised the subject of a member of the Green Street PPG sitting in.  He had emailed Ian Tulley, but Ian had not received the email.  Graham will resend the email.  

Action:
Graham Hunt

Graham mentioned that the question about what services will be accessible to patients during the lunch opening is still under discussion within the Practice.  Graham Hunt will provide feedback. 
Action: 
Graham Hunt 
Following on from the last meeting with regards to not being able to arrange a Pre-booked appointment on the GP’s first day back off holiday, Linda Pearch raised an issue of being advised by reception that we do not pre-book appointments in the week of a bank holiday.  Dr Rabuszko and Graham said that this should not have been the case and we would look into it.  
Action: 
Graham Hunt / Dr Rabuszko 

Mahmoud Welton raised an issue with trying to get urgent appointments with the Practice Nurses, in this case for dressings.  They are booked up to 2 weeks in advance, but Dr Rabuszko said they always leave some gaps for emergencies.  However, these are often used by the GP’s for an ECG etc. on the day.  Mr Welton was fitted in by the Nurses on his occasion.  

The suggestion box has been ordered and should arrive shortly and Graham Hunt is still working on the coffee machine.  

Action: 
Graham Hunt

Robert Cooper reported back that he had contacted the phone number provided by Dr Pope and had been sent a form to complete.  He completed this and the GP countersigned and they collected the sharps bin the next day. 

There is some PPG information that needs to be put up in the Apollo, but we will require another noticeboard.  On the plus side, the members have said that the current noticeboard in PPHC is well laid out and easy to read.  

Action: 
Graham Hunt

4. What is QUIPP:
Graham Hunt was meant to prepare a presentation on QUIPP, but believed it to be too mundane.  This was therefore changed to a presentation on CQC instead.  This is a legal requirement to comply with inspections and recommendations.  Ongoing monitoring will take place after we have completed our registration.  
5. Look at format of the latest newsletter:
The newsletter is not completed due to lack of time and other commitments.  Graham Hunt will post out a draft copy to everyone.  

Action:
Graham Hunt

6. New Patient Questionnaire Survey - When?:
It was discussed as to the proposed content for a new questionnaire.  Graham Hunt wanted all new questions to monitor, but Dr Rabuszko commented that at least part of the new questionnaire should be a follow-up on the old one to see whether we have improved or not.  Graham Hunt will draft a new questionnaire to be viewed at the next meeting.  
Action:
Graham Hunt

7. New date for Consultant Evening with Mr Jelloo: 

Due to time constraints, we will have to put back the evening meeting with Mr Jelloo to November.  Lisa to speak to Mr Jelloo about a new date.  
Action:
Lisa to speak to Mr Jelloo
8. A.O.B:
Flu Jabs:

These will be held over 2 Saturdays in October: Saturday 13th October and Saturday 20th October.  The feedback on these clinics has been good and the PPG commented how efficiently they are run.  
New Senior Partner:

Dr Stockton has now officially stepped down and has taken the month of September as holiday.  Dr Andrews is now the Senior Partner and new signs and letterheads are being drafted.  
Services in Apollo:
Pam Green asked at the last meeting why we are not actively promoting the services at the Apollo and feedback from Dr Rabuszko and Graham Hunt was that we are not allowed as some of the services are private.  
Medication Changes:

Roger Triggs asked about prescriptions and review dates.  Dr Rabuszko advised that the review dates are for in-house use for the GP to monitor the medications each patient is on.  The patients do not need to make appointments for this.  
When new medications are added the old drug that is being replaced should come off.  However, letters from the Hospital are not always clear whether a new drug is a replacement or an addition and so the GP’s will wait to remove a drug from the repeat slip.  

Outstanding Action Points:

We need to include outstanding action points on future minutes as things have been missed and/or the group members are not receiving feedback.  

Eastbourne Seniors Forum:
Robert Cooper brought an email with an invite to attend a CCG workshop on 4th October in the morning to be held at either Eastbourne or Bexhill Hospital.  Mr Cooper is unable to attend and wondered if anyone is interested in going.  Copies of the email passed around.  

Box for unused medication:

There is a box in the Nurses room for these unused medications, but it cannot be located in the waiting room as there are strict guidelines as to what can be sent on and it is easier for the Nurses to check at the time rather than have to go through the box.  

Waiting Room Chairs:

The subject was raised again about moving the waiting rooms chairs to within the perimeter of the pillars to allow for wider walkways for stretchers, wheelchairs, buggies etc.

Action:
Graham Hunt 
Date of next meeting: Thursday 4th October 2012 at 12.30pm
All comments and suggestions for agenda to be emailed / phoned through a week before the next meeting – in this case by Thursday 27th September.
Email:
grahamhunt@nhs.net 

Tel:
01323 744634
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